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MANITOBA GYMNASTICS ASSOCIATION




MEETING MINUTES
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

September 1st, 2020 – 7:00 PM
Sport Manitoba Conference Room A-C
1. Call to Order and Welcome – Lawrence Oystryk at 7:05 PM
· Attendees: Krista Nishi, Tara Webb, Angela Gaspar, Billy Cormier, Rachelle Valel, Michelle Bonner, Celia Champion, Karen Gutknecht, Jessica Jensen, Greg Peter-Joyal, Wendy Smith, Alana Charles, Helene Desmarais, Laura Ealing, Brenda Heard, Jamie Lillies, Bonita Martens, Amanda McCormick, Brooke Merrifield, Laura Toulman, Jane Turkula, Karly Miller, Regan Bint.

· Virtual Attendees: Cait Urichen, Amanda Chambers, Alix Martens and Amanda Pierson
2. Agenda – Motion: To accept the agenda as circulated. Alana Charles / Karen Gutknecht. Carried.               
3. Minutes of Last Annual Meeting (June 27th, 2019) - Motion: To accept the minutes of June 27th, 2019. Billy Cormier / Celia Champion. Carried.
4. Annual Reports Presentation – See attached. 
· President’s Report – Lawrence Oystryk

· Following the report, Wendy Smith questioned the GST, Karly advised this will be discussed under New Business.
· Vice-President’s Report – Krista Nishi
· Treasurer’s Report – Tara Webb
· Following the report, Amanda McCormick inquired as to why the GST was not determined sooner than the past fiscal year. Karly reported that the MGA was unaware of the GST threshold to collect and report GST to the CRA until Sport Manitoba provided a seminar and after investigating, realized the MGA was responsible for GST. After consulting with MNP, it was recommended that the MGA self disclose. She was also concerned to the penalties the MGA could be faced with. Karly advised that because the MGA self disclosed, the CRA will normally reduce the interest, this has been requested. However, due the COVID-19 the CRA is extremely behind and have not been in contact with the MGA.
· Wendy Smith asked what the threshold of the GST was. Karly advised if we have more than $200K in revenue, pendant on specific areas and age, we would be responsible for paying GST. Wendy also asked if we had someone in the field complete the taxes, Karly advised we went out to tender from BDO (unresponsive) and Ernest Young (quoted 3x higher than MNP). MNP completed the necessary documents to submit to the CRA.
· Wendy Smith inquired who completes our audit. Karly advised that MNP was the Associations auditor and has been for many years. Wendy urges us to seek others and Karly agreed this is already an action item for the year.

· Amanda McCormick asked if there needs to be a motion in place to change the auditor for next year. Karly advised that there are no motions from the floor and a special meeting would need to take place in order to have the motion however this is an area we already targeted to address so it likely wouldn’t be necessary. 
· Amanda McCormick had questions regarding the financial statements, Karly gave a brief explanation and will provide Amanda with further details.
1. Increase in Operations, approximately $100K. Karly advised that the September 1st renewal after the Short-Term policy (April 1st - Aug 31st) insurance increase would account for the increase.
2. Staffing salary increase, Karly advised that the High-Performance Coach is now included in that amount. 
3. Questioned how the mapping of the financial statements are organized, Karly will provide her with that information.
4. Asked to clarify the difference between Clinicians and Coaches, as well as the number of Clinicians involved. Karly stated that Clinicians are those who run/teach the coaches and Coaches are those to run/teach gymnasts. Amanda will be provided with the number of Clinicians involved. 
· Helena Desmarais questioned if the MGA still a Non-Profit Organization, Karly advised yes. Helene suggested that all clubs review their organization to see if GST is applicable. Karly advised that due to the clubs supplying the service and majority of the members are under 14, GST would not be applicable. Helene asked if we reduce the revenue and go under the threshold if we would still need to charge GST, Karly confirmed we would still be required to collected and submit GST to the CRA. Helene asked if there is any other Sports, within Sport Manitoba that still do not pay GST. Karly stated she is not aware of other PSO’s responsibilities to the CRA, however believes most of the larger sports would be required to do so. And is unaware whether other provinces are required to collect and submit GST.
· Women’s Technical Report
· Following the report, Amanda McCormick asked prior to COVID-19 how many WTC meetings were held, September 2019, November 2019, January 2020. March and forward was cancelled.
· Registrar’s Report
· Following the report, Amanda McCormick questioned why the membership is down 1407 and inquired if this number is because of one club leaving the MGA. Angela confirmed the membership is lowered because there have been no updates or spring registrations due to COVID-19. Post Meeting Correction: The loss of member is related to the loss of one club and COVID-19.
· Approval of Executive Activities – Motion: To accept the reports as read. Brenda Heard / Laura Ealing. Carried. Abstained – Amanda McCormick.
5. New Business

· 2020-2021 Program Overview – See attached. 
· Helene Desmarais asked if GymCan where they stand is with Westerns & Nationals for 2021. Karly advised that Westerns is under the Western Provinces jurisdiction and not up to GymCan. As of now the Western Provinces have reverted to the previous hosting schedule. But with Covid-19 limits on gatherings of 50 people, we must wait until the government releases more information. GymCan has lost their Events Manager so the status of their events is unknown.
· Amanda McCormick was concerned if the MGA was supposed to host Westerns in 2021 and will not be; if the association lost any deposits. Karly advised no funds were lost.
· Amanda McCormick recalls reading MGA minutes that Parkour was removed from programs, she asked is this still valid for 2020-2021. Karly confirmed it is not sanctioned for 2020-2021.
· Helene Desmarais asked because there was no NCCP ran thru the summer, due to COVID-19, how do we deal with new coaches not given the chance to complete their requirements? Karly advised that the Board recognizes this concern and has approved an exemption for six months. This will mostly affect new coaches. The MGA will continue to advise clubs of the coaches’ requirements, so they have the information when opportunities become available. Amanda McCormick asked if this would affect our insurance. Karly said this temporary exemption will not affect our insurance.
· Amanda McCormick asked if there is budget for the upcoming year. Karly advised yes there was but because of the COVID-19, the numbers will need to be reviewed and re-worked now that we have a better idea of which clubs will and will not be running. Karly anticipates distribution the updated budget with in the next few weeks.
· Laura Ealing advised in terms of virtual competitions, she has dealt with this issue in another sport and it seems to work quite well. She feels we should investigate this option. Suggesting the judges would judge be at home and no parents would attend. Zoom was used in the competition she is referring to Alana Charles said the judging chairperson held a meeting last month to discuss this option. Stating it is better to have live competitions with out judges. Parents could watch online to adhere to COVID-19 restrictions. Alana Charles spoke of the difference between virtual competitions and live competitions. Virtual is when the routines are sent to judges to score vs live being when the judges score the gymnast as they perform their routines in real time. Karly mentioned there has been discussions from other Provinces across Canada to host virtual / live competitions. Once details have been confirmed those will be shared. Amanda McCormick voiced her concerns against live competitions and the importance of using a secured line to avoid hacking. Also agreeing that parents should have access to online video to adhere to COVID-19 restrictions. Wendy Smith also agreed with live streaming as Laura recommended, removing the parents and judges. Alana Charles suggested having competition without parents and social distance the judges. 
· Annual Rate Increase – $0.50 – Karly explained to the group the proposed $0.50 rate increase would be used to cover day to day expenditures. Motion: To accept the proposed annual rate increase of $0.50. Alana Charles / Billy Cormier. Carried. / Against – Amanda McCormick 
6. Election of Officers: 
· The following positions were assumed by acclimation: 

· President (Two Year Term) – Lawrence Oystryk

· Vice President (Two Year Term) – Krista Nishi

· Development Chairperson (Two Year Term) – Kendra Tower

· Men’s Technical Committee (Two Year Term) – Greg Peter-Joyal

· Member at Large (One Year Term) – Three candidates, Amanda Chambers, Karen Gutknecht and Jessica Jensen applied for the position of Member at Large. Each candidate spoke about their interest in the roll. The vote took place by ballot by the representatives in the room; one club gave a proxy vote. All ballots were given to Regan Bint. Regan Bint and scrutineers Wendy Smith (on behalf of Jessica Jensen), Alana Charles (on behalf of Amanda Chambers), Laura Ealing (on behalf of Karen Gutknecht) counted and confirmed the vote. Jessica Jensen is selected as the MGA Member at Large.
· Motion: To destroy the ballots, Wendy Smith / Amanda McCormick. Carried. 

7. Next AGM Date – June 30th, 2021 – 7:00 pm
8. Adjournment – 8:38 pm – Motion: To Adjourn. Alana Charles / Celia Champion. Carried. 
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